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Sault Naturalists General Meeting

December 11, 2007

7.30 pm
The meeting took place at the Central United Methodist Church

Sault Ste. Marie, Michigan

Program:  Members were asked to demonstrate their special devices, ideas or knowledge about camping or wildlife observation to fellow members.

Presenter




Device

Nancy O'flarity.



 8” Digital photo frame. Nancy showed 






us that one could view one’s digital photos 





simply without a computer or other






electronic device.
Marie Linhart




Lady Jay – a pocket gadget for women who 





see the need to relieve themselves 






inconspicuously in the field
 (no actual 






demonstration took place).
Marjorie Hall  



Showed us a number of packets of freeze 





dried food that she had sampled when 






camping that met the taste quality test.

Gerry Bennett



A GPS unit to help with accurate location







He reminded us that one ought to take a 





compass as a cross check of the electronic 






readout.

Don Hall




A novel creation – unpatented, unnamed 





(as yet) four-legged collapsible bottom 






support capable of providing comfort for 






individuals not willing to use the usual fallen 





log or double leaning tree method. Can fit 





unobtrusively in the bottom of a canoe. 
Dave Euler




Automatic camera – left at wildlife spot, 






motion activated by animal.






Spotting scope with camera.







Palm hand held - pocket device with bird 





field guide software, info, pics and plays 





           each species song.
Linda Young




Swarovski binoculars with camera adapter 





– for digiscoping.
Gladys Walwork



Gladys showed us that she had compiled a 





loose leaf of letters from members who 






have left the vicinity.
Refreshments were organized by Helen Hutchinson and Don Hall.
Meeting:  

· Secretary:  Dave Euler mentioned that Robert Cohen, our acting secretary, is leaving.  We require someone to fill the position to help with the flow of business of the club.
.

· Newsletter editor:  Dave reminded us that our present editor Gail Giuliani is taking a well earned rest and resigning from that job after our Annual meeting in February. Gerry Bennett mentioned that Art and Rita Fink might be interested in the position.


· Wiki: John Lehman said that our last newsletter had instructions how to use our wikisite. Also, how to download photos.  Dave stated that the hard copy of our newsletter will continue to be published for members who do not use the net.


· Platform:  Dave reminded us of the importance of moving on the Bellvue Park initiative;  if we don’t spend the money we must give it back,

· Wishart Park Clean up:  Betty Bennett reported that it was successful.


· Membership:  Betty reported that our count is now 117 and that annual fees are now due.


· Clergue Forest Management plan:  Donna Rykeman-Rooney stated that this group is asking for input. Dave thought that we might do a club report or at least a letter.


· Habitat destruction:   Linda Young has received a letter from BC about the destruction of habitat by the practice of clear cutting.


· US entry requirements:  Marie Linhart reminded us that after 2008 a passport will be required at the border. An alternative would be the Nexus card which would cost $50.00. To find out about it go to: www.nexus.ca.

Adjournment: 9:33 pm

Robert D. Cohen, acting secretary

